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TERM  1   WEEK  4 Wednesday 20th February 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Zone Swimming Carnival 
Our swimmers performed admirably yesterday in 
Scone. We’ve had some outstanding results and as 
testament to the hard work that students, parents 
and coaches have been putting in to training, 
yesterday’s carnival was our most successful in 
recent years with 9 competitors being selected in 
the Upper Hunter Zone team. Not only did our team 
perform well in the pool, they embodied our core 
expectations of respect, responsibility and being 
safe, by congratulating other competitors and 
treating everyone kindly and doing their best. Great 
work, team, we’re all really proud of you! 
 
Information Night 
 
We are having an information night next Tuesday 
26 February at 5:00pm – 6:00pm. It will be an 
opportunity to talk with your child’s teacher and find 
out some basic information regarding how our 
school operates. The evening will be informal and 
include a free sausage sizzle. We hope that 
everyone can attend. 
 
Canteen  
We are so lucky to have the support of our P&C to 
run our canteen five days a week. Volunteers are 
key to the survival of the canteen. We need your 
help to keep it running. If you’re able to help out 
once or even twice that would be great. In return 
we pay in ‘love and admiration’ of which you will 
receive plenty. Contact Ms Philpot or Mrs Parsons 
over at the canteen for more information. 
 
Yours in Education 
Glen Kite  
Principal  
 
Infants Assembly – Week 4  
Friday 22nd February is an Infants assembly that will 
start at 11.00am.   
2GREEN will be presenting a class item. 
White, bronze & silver PBL awards will be 
presented. 
All parents & carers are warmly invited to attend. 
Please note entry is via the front gate only.  

 
What an exciting week we have had in sport at 
MSPS.  
Mitchell M competed at the Upper 
Hunter Zone Cricket trials on 

Thursday last 
week. He bowled 
and batted well 
but unfortunately 
wasn’t selected to 
go to the Hunter 
trials.  
Well done 
Mitchell. 
 

Our 2019 Zone Swimming team travelled to Scone 
on Tuesday 19th February. The whole team looked 
excellent in their new MSPS swimming caps. Thank 
you to the P & C for organising and funding the 
swimming caps.  
Our swimming team swam 
incredibly well, we have 9 
students going through to the 
regional carnival on Tuesday 
5th March at Lambton Pool. 
Congratulations Noa K, 
Jackson F, Riley J, Wayde S, 
Harrison F and the junior 
boys and senior boys relay 
teams. 
This has been MSPS’s most 
successful year in swimming for a long time which 
is great to see. It shows that the Learn to Swim 
Program last year and training sessions in Primary 
Sport are paying off. 
Thank you to all of the parents who came along to 
the carnival and to those who helped out on the 
day. Special mention to Kristal Foot and Tara 
Jeans who were relentless with their assistance at 
the Zone Carnival. 

“Muswellbrook South Public School Official” 

mailto:muswellbrs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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MSPS Zone Swimming Team 

 
MSPS Junior Boys Relay team  

 
MSPS Senior Boys Relay Team 

 
Good luck to Chanel S of Year 5 who will be 
travelling to Singleton tomorrow to participate in the 
PSSA Upper Hunter Zone netball trials.  
 
Mr Adams  
PDHPE Teacher 
 
Stage 2 Girls - Netball 
If there are any girls in Year 3 and 
4, interested in joining a netball 
team, please meet Miss Bashford 
on the netball courts every Tuesday and Thursday 
second break. We have an upcoming gala day and 
we would love to create a team to represent our 
school. 

 

 Meet the Teacher Information 
Night 

 
Muswellbrook South Public School would like to 
invite you to our ‘Meet the Teacher Information 
Night’ to be held Tuesday 26 February (Week 
5) from 5pm - 6pm in our infants quad. 

We will be hosting a free sausage sizzle and 
our teachers will be out to greet you and engage 
in general discussions. If you would like to 
discuss certain aspects of your child’s schooling 
on a one-on-one basis, please make an 
appointment with your child’s teacher to arrange 
a mutually convenient time. 

When: Tuesday 26 February (Week 5) 

Time: 5pm - 6pm 

Where: Infants Quad (near the canteen) 

We look forward to seeing our families and 
community. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
On Friday the 1st of March 
students will be participating 
in Clean Up Australia Day. 
Clean Up Australia Day 
raises awareness of keeping 
our environment clean and 
encourages students to take 
pride in their school 
environment. Students will spend a short time 
after second break cleaning up within the 
school grounds before returning to class. 
Students will need to bring gloves and a 
plastic bag. 
Our school has our own webpage set up where 
people can join our site or make a donation. 
Thank you for your support. 
 

 

PJ says – “I like 
to see you in full 
school uniform 
every day. Socks 
should be plain 
white or grey 
with no brand 
logos”. 



                           TERM 1   WEEK 4                                                  Wednesday 20th February 2019 

 

 
Financial Support for Your Children  
School contribution statements will be sent home 
this week. They are $25 per child.  
These funds are collected from all families and form 
a vital part of our school budget. In order to provide 
for the quality and variety of opportunities at MSPS 
we need families to continue to support the 
Contribution Scheme.  
Please pay your voluntary school contribution 
online by following the “make a payment” link on 
our school website https://muswellbrs-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ or at the school office by 
cash or cheque.  
We look forward to the support of all our families at 
Muswellbrook South.  
 
School Photos - Wednesday 20th March 2019  
School photography envelopes have been sent 
home.  
Families requesting a sibling photograph need to 
collect a sibling envelope from the office before 
photo day.  
Students are requested to bring completed 
envelopes into school on school photo day. Please 
don’t seal envelopes inside each other. You can 
pay for all children in one envelope however each 
child needs to have their own envelope on photo 
day.  Please enclose correct money as no 
change is given. 
 

 

 
Healthy Harold 
Healthy Harold visited MSPS last week with some 
classes attending. Unfortunately Healthy Harold’s 
assistant has fallen ill and has had to postpone this 
week’s classes. Classes who have not yet attended 
Healthy Harold will be attending in Term 2 Week 6.    
All students visit the Life Education van at no cost 
thanks to the support of Mt Arthur Coal and the 
school. The van teaches school curriculum based 
modules focusing on issues around food and 
nutrition, personal safety, physical activity, cyber 
safety, safety with medicine and legal drugs; 
tobacco, alcohol and caffeine. Students always 
enjoy when Healthy Harold visits and look forward 
to when he returns.  
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NRL Cyber Safety Talk 
Last Thursday, NRL Rugby League Development 
Officers visited MSPS and delivered a presentation 
on Cyber Safety. All students in Grades 3 to 6 
attended the engaging and real-world relevant 
presentation covering key topics such as - 
•Sharing your information online 
•Cyber Bullying 
•Avoid getting scammed online 
The talk covered formats such as gaming, 
YouTube, and online interaction leaving the 
students with a better knowledge and range of 
tactics to ensure their safety online.  
 

 
 

      
 

   
 

 
ASTHMA MEDICATION  
The Asthma Foundation policy is 
that every student who has, or has 
had asthma needs an action plan 
from their Doctor. Action plans 
must be reviewed by a Doctor 
every 12 months.  
When you get a plan from the Doctor please bring it 
and the medication in to the front office at school to 
be sighted and the appropriate paper work signed 
before the medication goes to the classroom. 
 

 
 
Scone Triathlon 
On the weekend, Thomas and Marcus from Year 6 
competed in their first Triathlon at Scone Memorial Pool. 
Both boys did a great job finishing the course in under 
20 minutes which was a massive effort for a 7.30am 
start.  
Scone Triathlon Club will be holding their next triathlon 
on Sunday 10th March with registrations commencing at 
7am for a 7.30am start. There are two junior events 7-9 
years (75m swim / 1.5km bike ride / 500m run) and 
juniors 10-12 years (120m swim / 3km bike ride / 1km 
run).  
There are also adult events, so you can turn it into a 
family affair.  
For anyone interested in attending please contact 
sconetriclub@gmail.com or check out their Facebook 
page “Scone Triathlon Club” for more details”.

mailto:sconetriclub@gmail.com
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2K19 
#teamsouth 

Getting to know… 
 

                       
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

N.S.W. Premier’s Reading 
Challenge 2019  
Dear Parents, 
The Premier Reading Challenge will commence again in a couple of weeks on 
Monday 4 March. A green note was sent home last week, with the youngest child, 
explaining what the Challenge is all about. It will need the names of the children 
completing it and a parent or guardian’s signature. I would love to see all the children 
who completed the Challenge last year to take up the Challenge again and I welcome 
any new children who would like to start the Challenge for the first time. Just a 
reminder that children in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 can either read their books 
or have the books read to them. Children in Stage 2 and Stage 3 have to read the books on their own. I have all 
the Premier Reading books at school which the children can borrow in their Library lesson. If you would like 
to see the lists you simply need to type Premier Reading Challenge 2019 in Google. The Reading Log sheets 
which will come home in a plastic sleeve just need to have the Title, Author and your signature.  Do not worry 
about the ID number, we will complete that at school. All Premier Reading Sheets will be entered on line at 
school. Once the sheets are completed they need to be brought back to school by Friday 30th August. If your 
reading log sheet has a little misadventure, don’t worry I have plenty of spares. Once they have been returned 
they will be registered and certificates will be handed out to students at a presentation ceremony at the end of 
the year. 
Parents, if you have any concerns about the Reading Challenge or any other matters please call me or come 
and see me in the Library, I am more than happy to hear from you and help in any way. 
 
Anne Solman - Teacher Librarian 

Name: Molly Rutherford 
Age: 22 
School Position: Classroom Teacher  
Star sign: Libra 
Home town: Newcastle 
Lives: Newcastle 
Favourite Food: Chicken burritos 
Favourite Movie: The Lion King 
Favourite Music: RNB 
Interests: Swimming in my pool, paddle boarding at 
the bay and watching movies. 
If you were stuck on an Island, and had to take 
only 2 things with you, what would they be? 
A good book and a hammock.  
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Code of conduct for school students on buses 
It is every student's responsibility to behave in a manner that ensures the safety and comfort of passengers 
and drivers. This includes: 
Behaviour on buses 

• Use appropriate language not offensive or racist language 
• Fighting, spitting, feet on seats, throwing things in or from the bus is not permitted 
• No eating or drinking (other than water) - unless for medical reasons or the bus operator gives written 

permission. 
• Offer seats to adults including people with a disability, elderly or expectant mothers 
• Do not push or shove other people 
• Do not bully or harass other passengers or the driver 
• Avoid attracting the attention of the driver except in the case of emergency 
• Do not play music at such volume that it may distract the bus driver or other passengers. 

Safety on and near buses 
• Obey reasonable directions from the driver (e.g. where to sit or to remain in the bus) 
• Remain in your seat - do not move around the bus unnecessarily 
• If standing, remain behind the front passenger seat and keep a secure hand hold at all times 
• Keep bags and other items clear of the aisle 
• Do not allow any part of your body to protrude out of the bus at any time 
• Wait for the bus in a quiet and orderly manner - including at bus interchanges 
• Stand away from the roadside until the bus comes to a complete stop 
• Allow other passengers to leave the bus before stepping onto the bus in a single line 
• Wait until the bus stops before moving to get off the bus at your designated stop 
• Cross the road where and when it's safe to do so, use crossings/traffic lights where available. 

Legal considerations on buses 
• Wear the seat belt properly adjusted and fastened, if one is available 
• Obey the law that bans smoking on buses 
• Ensure that buses are not vandalised - report any damage, e.g. graffiti and window etching, to the driver 
• Do not interfere with bus property, equipment and signage 
• Do not leave rubbish on the bus, or at bus stops or interchanges. 

Using bus passes: 
• Show travel passes or tickets to the driver on boarding and to Authorised Revenue Protection Officers, NSW 

Police Officers or bus company representative when requested 
• Use the travel pass only for its intended purpose - do not lend your pass to other students or borrow a pass 

from them 
 

Disobeying these rules may lead to the withdrawal of bus travel passes, banning students from 
travelling on buses and/or police prosecution and court action. 
 

 
Bus Stop Safety 
Students are reminded to be safe and responsible when waiting at bus stops of a 
morning. 
Students and a supervising parent should get to the bus stop five minutes before the bus 
is due to arrive.  
When waiting for the bus children should not run or play around near the bus stop and in 
people’s yards. This includes not playing or kicking with balls. 
Children shouldn't play on the road or attempt to approach the bus until it has completely 
stopped. 
Students need to stand well back from the kerb as the bus pulls in and be sure that the 

bus driver can see you and you can see the driver. 
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MSPS Dates for the Diary – Term 1 2019 

weeks MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
Feb 

 
4 

18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 
PSSA Zone Netball 
trials 
 

22 
 
 
 

Feb/
Mar 

 
5 
 

25 
 
 
 
 

26 
 
Meet the Teacher 
Information night  
5-6pm 
 
 

27 
 
 
 
 

28 
 
 
 
 

1   
 
PSSA Zone AFL trials 
 
Clean up Australia 
Day 

March 
 
6 
 

4 
 
Digi Ed Claymation - 
Stage 3 Workshop 

5 
Regional Swimming 
at Lambton 
Year 1 Hunter 
Wetlands Excursion 

6 
 
 
Year 2 Hunter Wetlands 
Excursion 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
 
 
 

March 
 

7 
 

11 
 
Halogen Leadership 
Workshop - Sydney  
Yr 6 Leaders 
 

12 13 14 15 
 
Hunter Region 
Netball trials 

March 
 

8 
 

18  
PSSA Rugby League 
zone trials 
 
 

19 
Knights Knockout 
U10’s Rugby League 

20 
School photos 

21 
 
 

22 

March 
/Apr 

9 
 

25 26 
 
 

27 28 29 

April 
 

10 
 

1 
 
 

2 
PSSA Zone Touch 
trials 

3 4 5 

April 
 

11 

 8 9 10 11 
 
 

12 
 

Kurri Coalface Pedal – Sunday 7th April 
Join us for our 5th Anniversary charity mountain bike ride on the new course through the Richmond Vale 
Railway and surrounding bushland. There is a schools challenge for primary school students in Years 5 & 6 
(11-12 years). All schools challenge teams, consist of a two (2) riders per team all starting together. 
 
The Primary Schools course is run over the 10km course. The school’s challenge is about supporting and 
encouraging your teammates so that you finish as a team. Winning teams get individual prizes as well as prizes 
for their school. For more details, please check out their website https://kurricoalfacepedal.eventdesq.com/ . 
Last year Muswellbrook South took out second place in this division. 
 
All proceeds support Westpac Rescue Helicopter. 

https://kurricoalfacepedal.eventdesq.com/
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Olympic Park Tennis Club  

Junior Tennis Coaching  

Olympic Park Tennis Courts, Wilkinson 
Avenue, Muswellbrook. 

Wednesdays 5.30pm to 6.30pm during school 
terms. 

Coaching cost is $40 per school term plus 
annual club Membership of $30. 

For enquiries phone Tony on 0409 680 539 or 
Sandra on 0427 334 936 
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